
   
 

 

Introduction 

The last newsletter was the first newsletter that we have completed and 

sent to clients for a long time. We were happy to hear that most clients 

were glad to receive the newsletter and thought that having a quarterly 

newsletter was a good idea. This newsletter will follow the format of the 

previous one. We have however included a new section towards the 

back called ñWhatôs Onò for Marrickville and Leichhardt respectively.  
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Edna Taylor Meets the Mayors 

Edna Taylor, a long term   

client of the service has    

recently turned 100. She 

has received letters from the 

Queen and the Governor 

General. On Tuesday 7
th
 

May Edna met with Darcy 

Byrnes and  Victor Macri, 

the Mayors of Leichhardt 

and Marrickville who spent 

quite a long time talking with 

her. Edna was also          

presented with a certificate allowing her free transport with Leichhardt 

Marrickville Community Transport for life. While Edna has turned one 

hundred, LMCTG has just turned 30 years old, giving us both reason to 

celebrate. This has been a very busy time for Edna and so we would 

like to thank her for agreeing to attend this event. 



Marrickville Seniors Expo 

In April the annual Seniors Expo was 

held at the Marrickville Town Hall. 

LMCTG was there in force with our 

Sprinter Bus parked on Marrickville 

Road, armed with our pull up banner, 

printed table cloth, and a large        

umbrella. It looked as if it would rain all 

morning but held off for a long time. 

Then about 15 minutes before the end 

of the event there was a deluge so we 

had to pack up quickly and get       

everything into the vehicle. Bich 

(Transport Scheduler) Alena (Marketing) Robert (Driver) and Michael (Executive 

Officer) were present informing people at the event about our services and     

handing out our brochures. Unfortunately the numbers were down from the       

previous year but it was still good for us to attend the event and maintain a strong 

public profile. 

 

Alistair Foggo Has Returned 

We are pleased to inform you that Alistair Foggo has returned to the LMCTG   

Management Committee as Treasurer. Alistair has informed us that he may not be 

able to continue on in the role for an extended period of time due to work         

commitments. We are however very pleased to have him back for whatever period 

of time he can spare as it has been difficult to get someone to fill this role. 

Date Of AGM 2013 

We have set the date for this yearôs Annual  General Meeting (AGM). It will be at 

the Petersham RSL Club as usual at 11.30am on Friday 8
th
 November. Transport 

for clients who are interested in attending will also be available. More details of this 

will be sent to all clients closer to the event. Normal services will be suspended on 

that day. 
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Free Yoga Classes 

Free Yoga Classes for 60+ are available at the Yoga To Go Studio at 

106-108 Crystal Street Petersham. If interested, you can have 10 

free yoga classes over a three month period. This scheme has been 

made possible with a grant from Marrickville Council. The current 

classes are on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 11.30am -12.30pm. If 

you cannot attend at these times the studio has stated it is possible that another 

class at an alternative time could start. It is also possible that LMCTG could 

transport  interested clients to the yoga studio and home again. Yoga is useful for 

flexibility and balance which can also help with fall prevention. If you are interested 

please complete the cut off strip at the end of the newsletter. You can either post 

these slips back to us or give them to your driver. We will contact interested people 

and see when they would like to attend. 

New Vehicle 

LMCTG will soon receive a new TOYOTA Coaster as an addition to its fleet of   

buses with the intent to enable more diversity in services already offered by 

LMCTG. As part of this diversity, weôre always looking for vehicles that vary in    

accessibility as well as the design of modifications to a vehicle that help meet the 

needs of our passengers. As you may have heard on the grape vine, there is a 

new shopping service starting in July 2013 and we are also conducting an       

overnight interstate outing, the first of itsô kind which is proposed as an ongoing  

annual event. Flexibility was the key purpose for the design of the storage area in 

the new bus. There are quick release seats at the back of the bus which are easily 

removed, allowing for an adjustable storage space. There is also tracking in the 

floor and an adjustable restraint system including elastic netting which means we 

can safely transfer bags, shopping bags or other equipment like wheelchairs, at 

little or no risk to passengers. When this space is not in use, the quick release 

seats can be returned to their original position to enable the maximum seating   

capacity of the bus. All the ancillary equipment is stored on the bus in a           

compartment under the forward seat where it can be easily accessed when    

needed. Thanks to Tony Layton, our Fleet Manager for this information. 

Canberra Floriade 

We are continuing to make preparations for this event. You will see further details 

of the event with the package of information accompanying this newsletter.         

Interested clients who have completed the expression of interest form should read 

the terms and conditions associated with the event carefully and return it to 

the office by June 28
th
. 
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New Services 

Marrickville Shopper  

Planning continues as we make all the necessary arrangements to commence our 

new service. We have completed a formal agreement with the Newtown        

Neighbourhood Centre whereby both organisations will pool resources to provide a 

quality shopping service for Marrickville clients. We have also taken out an         

advertisement in the Local Inner West Courier to publicise this service. 

Volunteers 

Centre Based Assistants 

A large number of Community Transport organisations use volunteers for a variety 

of different tasks including Centre based assistants. LMCTG has not used          

volunteers in the past. We do however think that there is currently one area where 

we could use volunteers to improve our service and that is as Centre based        

assistants for the shopping trips. This would be useful for clients who have          

difficulty stretching up and crouching down to get products off the shelves or for  

clients who have difficulty finding what they need. We have noticed that our clients 

are strongly independent and want to do their own shopping. This service is not 

about someone else doing clientsô shopping but about helping clients with some 

aspects of their shopping. 

Marketing 

Eco Bag and Brochures 

Most clients and especially those who go shopping with LMCTG, will now have 

seen our new shopping ECO bags. If you have not got one yet, they are available 

free from our drivers. They are useful in advertising our service so please take 

them with you shopping. Over the past 6 months Alena has compiled a list of   

places to distribute all our brochures. We have purchased display stands to assist 

in this process. She has now distributed these brochures in all the sites believed to 

be most useful from a promotional perspective. 

Newtown Neighbourhood Centre Fortnightly Shopping Service 

Fortnightly Shopping Bus is available for Marrickville residents who are frail aged, 

disabled and their carerôs. Assistance is provided to help you on and off the bus 

and carry the groceries to your kitchen. A car assisted and list shopping service is 

available for those who cannot access a bus or leave home to shop. Cost is $5.00 

for shoppers and carers travel free if assisting the shopper. For further information 

call Kerry on 9564 7303 or email: kerry@newtowncentre.org 

mailto:kerry@newtowncentre.org
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Farewell to Alena 

Over the last 6 months, Alena was contracted to lead our Marketing campaign as it 

was an area that we had previously not given much attention to in any systematic 

way. Alena has done a lot of excellent work on revising and updating our brochures. 

She has created Power Point presentations for public presentations and has       

delivered these presentations in a number of different forums and venues. She has 

organised product merchandising for us such as fridge magnets, eco bags, roll up 

banner and a large printed table cloth for use at trade shows. She has also          

attended a lot of interagency meetings to promote the service, created newspaper 

advertisements, the newsletter, surveys and organised the Mayorsô appearance at 

Ednaôs one hundredth celebration. She has also created a document to assist us 

with our marketing strategy in the future. Apart from all this, Alena has been a great 

team member and has spoken about marketing during all our staff meetings. So 

thanks and farewell to Alena from all the staff. We wonder how we can keep the 

promotional work going without her.  

Drivers Corner— Glenn Rapaport  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There was one question left over from the 

last newsletter. Has John Freeman kissed the Blarney Stone? The answer is yes, 

you guessed right.  

Interview with Glenn 

Glenn, you have an unusual surname, do you know much about the history of 

your surname? 

Little bit, not a great deal ï goes back to Sicily - Rabbi of the Port, Sicily, is a rare 

name now. 

 



 

 

Do you have any other interesting family history in Australia? 

Yes I do actually, my great, great, great uncle was Sir Thomas Henley, Mayor of 

Drummoyne in the 1900ôs. The Drummoyne town clock was actually erected in his 

memory in 1935. 

 

Can you tell us where you were born? 

Sydney NSW, Paddington Womenôs Hospital 

 

Where did you go to school? 

I went to Coogee South Public School, then onto Randwick Boys High. 

 

What was the first paid job you ever had? 

At Pattonôs as a sail maker and boat trimmer. I stayed there for 7 years.  

 

How long have you worked for LMCTG?  

Just over 2 years now ï started 29
th
 October 2010. 

 

What do you like about being a community transport driver? 

Love the people, love the work, just love helping people, grew up with a mum who 

ran chicken restaurants, we always helped the elderly, delivering meals to them 

and then my grandmother got ill and thatôs where I got my experience leading me 

to want to help people. 

 

What do you think is important about community transport for Seniors and 

the community in general? 

Itôs just a great service, I can help in their day-to-day life. Respect and dignity is 

important to me and I really respect the clients. I think it is important to be         

sensitive to cultural issues too. 

 

Anything else you would like to say? 

I just want to keep doing this job for as long as I can. I plan on doing this work until 

I go out. I see this job as the last job Iôll have. My whole outlook is this kind of work 

now. 
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‘What’s On Marrickville’ 

Performance by Violinist, Vivien Jeffery and the Older Womenôs Network Theatre Group at 

Seaview Street Hall, Dulwich Hill, May 30 and June 20, 1pm-3pm, Call 9335 2143 to RSVP. 

Free Motorised Scooter Workshop at Sydney Park Community Room, Sydney Park 

Road, Alexandria, Friday 31 May, 9.30am-12.30pm, Call 9265 9489 to register. 

First Friday Group at Seaview Street Hall, Dulwich Hill.  Want to learn to crochet, play board 

games, cards or just chat to new people?  First Friday of the month, 1.30 ð 3.30pm, Call 9335 

2143 for information. 

Healthy Living Talks: Find out more about Your Heart and Internet Safety from guest  

speakers from the Heart Foundation and Council on the Ageing, June 12 at 10.30am and 

11.30am, Call 9335 2143 to RSVP. Contact Community Transport if you require JetStream   

community bus on 9558 6800. 

Enjoy singing but don’t want to be in a choir? Community transport bus can pick you 

up from home and take you to Tom Foster Community Care for a light lunch and a singalong. 1
st
 

& 3
rd
 Thursday of the month from 12pm. Bus pick-ups start from 11am, Call 9335 2143 for 

transport. 

Seniors Aqua Classes at Annette Kellerman Aquatic Centre, Mondays 12pm-1pm, Free, 

except for pool entry.  For bookings call 9565 1906. 

Tai Chi in Parks: Join one of 3 sessions in a local park from 9am-10am, Free. Kendrick Park, 

Tempe on Mondays, Moreton Park, Lewisham Fridays and Enmore Park Saturdays.   

Stepping On is a great program to build knowledge, strength and confidence to remain       

independent at home. Call Tania Perry for information about this falls prevention initiative on 

9515 9800. 

‘What’s On Leichhardt’ 

Leichhardt Seniors Council presents the Not So Young Club. An interactive, information  
session on various topics on the 4

th
 Wednesday of the month, 11.30am start followed by a light 

lunch.  

Learn about your rights and responsibilities and how to avoid SCAMS presented by the 
Dept of Fair Trading, May 22nd.  

26 June, Money and Me, keeping afloat in difficult times. Presenter will help you to make         
informed decisions about the management of money, Call 9367 9043 for more information. 

NSW Elder Abuse Helpline ï Call 1800 628 221. Forms part of the NSW Ageing Strategy to 
help seniors live healthy, active and socially connected lives. 

Hannaford Community Centre @ Rozelle— Host a variety of activities for seniors at an        
affordable cost. Activities include; Exercise classes Monday to Friday, Computer Club for      
Seniors, Handicrafts, Dance Classes (lessons + Social) 

Community Luncheons, social bus outings and much more, Call 9810 2536. 
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Final Notes 

 

If you are interested in finding out information about Seniors Programs      
available to you in your area, then please contact  Leichhardt or Marrickville 
Council at the details below.: 
 

Marrickville Council: 

Lyn Frankovich 

Strategic Community Projects Officer ï (Ageing) 

Phone: 9335 2155 

 

Leichhardt Council : 

Deborah Harvey 

Community Development Officer ï (Ageing)  

Phone: 9367 9043 

 

Additionally, Seniors living in the Marrickville area can also contact the Citizens 

Service Centre on 9335 2222 for Tom Foster Community Care services, day care 

groups, food and social support services and opportunities to volunteer. 

 

 

 

 

 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

Cut Out Slip 

Are you interested in attending Free Yoga Classes (10 in total) over a 3 month    

period in Petersham? If you are please either return the cut out form and mail it to 

us at LMCTG, Unit C, 6 Carrington Rd, Marrickville NSW 2204 or give it to your 

driver, we will then get in contact with you to find out what times suit you best. If 

you want transport to the classes at the day and times listed in the article, please 

let us know. 

 

Nameééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

Signatureééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

Dateééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. P.8 

LMCTG is jointly funded by the Commonwealth Government, Home and Community Care (HACC) and the NSW Community 

Transport Program. 

    


